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Take a guided hike with a Fort Drum forester
 
FORT DRUM, N.Y. -- There are few people who know Fort Drum’s natural environment better than Rodger Voss.
 
Since August 2009, Voss has worked as the installation forester in the Fort Drum Environmental Division’s Natural Resources Branch, and the great outdoors is basically the office space he occupies.
 
That makes him the perfect tour guide for a hike Nov. 9 in the new Bonaparte Area Trail Complex. Voss said the hike is roughly 5.6 miles, and the trails can be rugged and muddy at times. Attendees should plan on finishing the hike within four to five hours, with plenty of time to take in the sights and learn more about the trail system along the way.
 
Community members need a free Fort Drum recreation pass to attend, which is available at www.fortdrum.isportsman.net. The group will meet 8:30 a.m. at the Natural Resources Outreach Facility (next to the 10th Mountain Division and Fort Drum Museum) on Col. Reade Road. To register for the hike, email rodger.h.voss.civ@army.mil.
 
Voss and Jason Wagner, Fort Drum Natural Resources Branch chief, began paving the way for the new Bonaparte Area Trail Complex last fall to provide Soldiers a new land navigation option for field exercises in the training area. You can learn more about Voss and the mission of Fort Drum’s Forest Management team here: https://www.army.mil/article/271163/take_a_guided_hike_with_a_fort_drum_forester
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Photo Caption: The Fort Drum Natural Resources Branch will host a community hike on Nov. 9 in the new Bonaparte Area Trail Complex. A Fort Drum recreation pass is required, which is available for free at www.fortdrum.isportsman.net. The group will meet 8:30 a.m. at the Natural Resources Outreach Facility (next to the 10th Mountain Division and Fort Drum Museum) on Col. Reade Road. To register for the hike, email rodger.h.voss.civ@army.mil. Visit www.facebook.com/FortDrumNaturalResources for more information. (Photo by Mike Strasser, Fort Drum Garrison Public Affairs)

